

## James B. Haggin Memorial Hospital

464 Miluben Abe.

Harrodsburg, Mentucky 40330 606-734-5441

July 18, 1994

Edith Case LPN, IC Nancie Pike RN, IC Sandy Defoor RN, DON Haggin Memorial Hospital Harrodsburg, KY 40330

NIOSH Docket Office Robert A. Taft Laboratories Mail Stop C34 4676 Columbia Parkway Cincinnati, OH 45226

Dear Sir:

We would like to comment regarding the need for a certification process that addresses the CDC's performance criteria for a respiratory

protection device against TB.

We propose evaluating the "class C" respirator. This respirator if acceptable could result in better compliance of healthcare workers and facilities of the CDC guidelines. The hepa filter respirator previously recommended is extremely uncomfortable to wear, hard to breathe thru, and costly for facilities to provide. The "class C" respirator may be more acceptable for effiency, comfort, and cost.

For more practical and economic respiratory protection against TB please consider implementing new testing and certification now.

Respectfully,